SCC-072 Annual Meeting Minutes 2006

The annual SCC-072 meeting was called to order by president, Dr. Rhonda Vann on February 5, 2006, in conjunction with the SAAS meeting in Orlando, Florida at 1 pm.

Dr. Vann gave a welcome and recap of last year’s meeting and asked all attendees (12) to introduce themselves and to be sure and sign the sign-in sheet and provide an email address.  The first order of business was to announce current officers and elect a new member at large.  Current officers: President - Rhonda Vann; Secretary - Scott Whisnant; and Member at large - Peter Ryan.  The group nominated and unanimously elected Dr. John Hall from Virginia Tech to be the new member at large.  Next years officers will be as follows: President – Scott Whisnant; Secretary – Peter Ryan; and Member at Large – John Hall.  

Dr. Deb Hammernick was unable to attend but had provided a report from USDA and budget information, which was provided in handout form to all attendees.  In addition, the group decided on a speaker and topic for next year’s meeting at Mobile, Alabama, Feb. 3 – 7, 2007 as Les Anderson on Kentucky Extension Programs.

This year’s focused discussion was provided by Dr. John Hall on the topic of “Nutrition and Reproduction Interactions in cattle: Where do we go from here”? He recapped several research projects on going at Virginia Tech which provided evidence for delayed puberty in undernourished heifers, and that percent body fat is not the only determining factor in puberty, and discussed nutrition effects on the ovarian follicle.  In addition, he discussed future projects and asked for interested parties to get together and elicit discussion on possible collaborative research projects after this meeting.  

Following a short break three station reports were given as follows:

Les Anderson – University of Kentucky discussed their Master Cattle Producer program, and research with late calving cows and first calf heifers.

John Hall – Virginia Tech discussed Timed AI protocols and what was working and what was less successful.

Scott Whisnant – North Carolina State discussed their evaluation of the Bovine Pregnancy test from Biopryn which included pregnancy detection accuracy for several stages of pregnancy and procedures for the chute side test for beef and dairy cattle.

Dr. Nancy Cox provided and update on NRI Integrated Programs between research, extension and education programs, which highlights 2 to 3 mission areas and encouraged application for these funding opportunities.  In addition, she highlighted budget cuts in USDA. 

 There was lots of good discussion about nutrition and reproduction interactions, new products on the market and potential research collaboration efforts between several members.

Meeting was adjourned at 4 pm.    

